TOWN OF STANFORD
PLANNING BOARD
MEETING OF 04-29-2015

PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair
John Royall

Jim Fouts

Thomas Angell

Scott Cale

Gary Lovett

Gerry Fernandez

Mr. Butts called the meeting to order at 7:35pm.

PUBLIC HEARINGS:
DUNAGAN SPECIAL USE PERMIT/ GUEST CO AGE-

Mr. Conrad was present to represent the applicant i
second floor of an eX|st|ng horse barn into a 1,4

BUSINESS:
DUNAGAN Sp
Mr. Angell asked

on file. Mr. Conr ere is an existing 1,000 gallon septic tank, but that his office

was una i ord of its existence at the County Health Department or otherwise. Mr.
Butts read\a i adarfuary 28, 2015 minutes of the Planning Board that showed the
Board had n engineering report. The Board agreed that the applicant will need to
obtain appra the Dutchess County Department of Health, which can be made a condition
of final approval. Mr. Angell moved and Mr. Fernandez seconded to approve the application for
Special Use Pemmit/ Guest Cottage with the condition that the applicant obtains approval from

the Dutchess COunty Department of Health. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Mr. Butts
reviewed the code and found that conditional approvals do not have an expiration date.

Mr. Conrad noted that the applicant is considering renovation of the existing residence that is
within the 100ft setback of a federal wetland and asked the Board if they will need a variance to
do so. Mr. Butts responded that he doesn’t believe there is any requirement, but directed him to
check with the Building Inspector.

OTHER:
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GUEST COTTAGE CODES COMPARISON -

The Board reviewed a spreadsheet of guest cottage/accessory apartment code provisions for
Amenia, Milan, Dover, Clinton and Red Hook. Mr. Angell asked what the Board’s policy
concerns are. Mr. Fouts noted visual impact. Mr. Royall added that the possibility of subdivision
in the future is a consideration for site plan review. Mr. Angell noted that if the code were
changed so that the acreage requirement was the same as zoning district, then subdivision would
not be allowed by code. He asked in that case if the owner could go to the ZBA to obtain an area
variance and thereby subdivide. Mr. Butts noted that he doesn’t think there isaaything keeping

. Mr. Royall noted that the
pented that the Board does have some
ed whether the ZBA has the right to
Royall suggested that if a restriction is placed

ilesthe restriction. Mr. Butts added that the
Board could require a restrictive 0 be made a part of the deed. Mr. Royall noted that
the ZBA would not hav ; e restictions.

’ :
just to square£0 % i
S @de is out

Board also needs to protect the neighbors.
informal site plan review of applications. Tt

of housing. Mr. Bultts stated that his initial thought was limited
s,he feels if applicants are applying for variances constantly,

it probably mean
we’ve reyi

Mr. Roya ,
regarding Wi (heyashiould or should not grant these variances. Mr. Lovett commented that
the Board should talk to the Town Board to ask if they would be receptive to a change in code as
a way to reduce,bureaucracy for applicants. The Board agreed to continue their discussion at the
next meeting. MS. Turck agreed to research the Town of Washington guest cottage provisions,
model code language provided by Pace Land Use Law Center and to provide the Board with
copies of all municipal code sections.

ADJOURNMENT-
Mr. Angell moved and Mr. Cale seconded to adjourn at 9:05 PM. All in favor: Unanimous.
Motion carried.
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